
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
I thank God for all our faithful supporters each month.  God has been so good 

in providing for our need.  He is Jehovah-Jireh as He has provided yet another need in 
our life, and I am sure many others that we never know about.  I know many of you 
are probably wondering what special need I am talking about as I left you with a 
cliffhanger in the last prayer letter and only sent pastors the letter describing the 
need.  I apologize for that, but I will update you now. 

If you have been reading our letters for long, you know we have been doing 
some much needed renovations to our home in Butte.  We completed everything that 
we could financially do but one item we thought we could get by with for a while 
turned into a larger problem.  We had no duct work for our furnace in part of the 
house.  Our plan was to use space heaters to supplement where needed.  We ended 
up with three running all day and night with some extreme cold we had.  As a result, 
our electric/gas bill went from under $200 to well over $300 in December and then 
over $400 in early January.  This is not something that we could maintain for the 
duration of the winter.  That’s where the need come in. 

I sent out a special need letter in early January to try and get some help 
financially to be able to install the duct work that we needed to heat the rest of the 
house.  Our family is humbled at how all of the funding and even some extra came in 
before the end of January.  We were able to get the duct work installed and we now 
have heat throughout the entire house!  We are expecting our bill to drop drastically 
from January to February.  God is faithful and I and my family are thankful for every 
church and individual who God was able to use to meet this need in our lives!  
Thank YOU! 

As for the church plant, Grace Baptist Church is keeping a steady group and 
we are working through new members classes at the moment with four that are 
interested in joining.  We are looking forward to the completion of the classes in a few 
weeks.  With the abundance of snow and sub-freezing temperatures, it has been very 
difficult to get out and knock doors, but we are planning to get back out when the 
weather starts getting better.  We have had a couple visitors over the past few 
months, but we want to get back out canvassing as soon as we can so we can see even 
more.  Keep praying for us as we follow the Lord’s will here in Butte and know we 
are thankful for each of you! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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